
 

Transmittal Letter 
 
To: Matthew Galibert – City Planner 

 City of Dickinson 

 38 1st Street West 

 Dickinson, ND  58601 

  

From: Andrew Schrank, PE 

 Highlands Engineering 

 319 24th Street East 

 Dickinson, ND 58601 

 701.483.2444 

 schrank@highlandseng.com 

 

Date:    January 26, 2024 

 

Re: Rezone Application – Russell and Mackenzie Woodworth 

 
Message: Enclosed you will find the following Rezone application documents for the 

above referenced project being submitted for consideration at the March Planning and 

Zoning Meeting: 

- Pre-submittal Meeting Letter 

- Narrative (included, below) of the Project Description 

- Legal Descriptions (included, below) for the Proposed FLUM Designations 

- Warranty Deed for the Property 

- Map of Proposed Zone Change 

- Flood Hazard Areas from City’s GIS Information 

- Aeiral Image of Property 

 
Rezoning Request 

The applicant is requesting a change from General Industrial (GI) to Agricultural (AG) for 

the area described by this application. 
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Project Description 

This property was recently purchased by the Applicants and current Owners, Russell and 

Mackenzie Woodworth, with the intention of building their primary residence within this 

site and creating a “hobby farm”.  The current Future Land Use Map (FLUM) depicts this 

property as Industrial and the current zoning is General Industrial (GI) which does not 

allow for this proposed residential or agricultural use.  Therefore, this FLUM Amendment 

and subsequent zone change to Agricultural are being requested.   

In reviewing the land uses surrounding this site that are present to date, they are 

predominantly agricultural and residential, which would make this proposed change a 

better fit for the current surrounding land uses than the current Industrial zoning.  

Agricultural land and residences are present around all sides of this site, including a 

residence to the east that was recently constructed about 10 years ago.   

The Heart River creates the eastern boundary of this property, making this an attractive 

piece of property for residential development due to the natural beauty of this area.  

However, the special flood hazard area (SFHA) created by this river makes a large portion 

of this property challenging and costly to develop as much of this site would need to be 

elevated above the floodplain for construction of structures.  This makes this property 

challenging to develop as industrial development, but ideal for a single low-density 

residence and agricultural uses as proposed.   

Access to this property is provided by a rural, gravel roadway along the west side of this 

site, 10th Avenue SE.  This area is also located outside of the City’s Corporate Limits in 

the City’s ETZ, and it is outside of the City’s Urban Service Area.  The lack of urban 

infrastructure (i.e. paved urban roadways, water, sanitary sewer, storm sewer) available 

to this site makes this area even more difficult and costly to develop with Industrial uses.  

Therefore, the low-density use with limited infrastructure demand that is proposed is the 

most feasible use of this property for the foreseeable future. 

The FLUM amendment and zone change will not create “pocket zoning” as the FLUM map 

depicts residential zoning south and east of this site, and the zoning map depicts Rural 

Residential and Agricultural zoning south and east of this site.  Therefore, this proposal 

fits with the surrounding zoning designations. 

Your consideration of this request is greatly appreciated.  Feel free to contact me for any 

additional information or questions regarding this submittal.  Thank You! 

 
Andrew Schrank, PE, CFM 
Highlands Engineering 


